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December 12, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Pursuant to King County Code 3.12.130, attached is the annual “salary ordinance.”  The ordinance displays all of the current King County job classifications and their pay range assignments.  It is provided every year as established by the council as a “housekeeping” submittal.
During the 1990’s, the “salary ordinance” was suspended during the life of the classification compensation project.  The project concluded in the spring of 2005 with the finalization of the information technology positions.  The council staff indicated that whereas the annual ordinance was not expected at the end of 2005, the practice should be reinstated at the end of 2006.  The enclosure reestablishes the practice and is proposed for adoption by the council.
Attached you will find the 2006 salary ordinance, a complete listing of the classifications with their appropriate pay ranges, and a fiscal note.  The ordinance includes represented, 
non-represented, appointed, career service, and civil service classifications within the Executive branch.  There were no pay range changes in 2006.  New classifications were added and are noted.  

If you have any questions in this matter, please feel free to contact Anita Whitfield, Human Resources Division Director, at 206-296-1737.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




  Shelley, Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  William Nogle, Lead Staff, Operating Budget Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division, DES
